
 

 
 

  
 
 

     
 

 
 

 
          

          
          

         
 

          
          

         
 

        
             

 
         

        
 

           
       

 
 

    
 

 

 
  

  

February 20, 2020 

RE: UPDATE ON REPORT CARDS 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

As communicated on January 23, 2020 and February 19, 2020, report cards 
are not being generated for students in JK to Grade 8 due to the provincial labour 
situation with the Elementary Teachers’ Federation of Ontario (ETFO). 
This is part of the legal job action that is currently underway. 

As a result, going forward, individual student marks will not be provided by teachers 
or the school. Marks without comments lack the context that is necessary to offer 
a complete picture of a student’s achievement of curriculum expectations. 

Teachers assess and evaluate student learning throughout the school year 
and, should there be a concern, would reach out to discuss your child’s progress. 

Should you have any concerns about your child’s progress, as always, 
we encourage you to contact your child’s teacher. 

Please be assured that the lines of communication between home and school 
remain open as we work together to ensure your child achieves his or her 
full potential. 

Thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding. 

Sincerely, 

Norm Blaseg 
Director of Education 


